
Week Ending: 
Friday 6th September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy Friday, everyone!  What a fabulous first week back it’s been.  All of the
children, from our wonderful new starters in reception to our oldest children in
Year 6, have come back to school highly motivated, buzzing with enthusiasm
and excited and ready to learn.  What a wonderful start to the new school year.
All of the children have remembered our three school rules of being Ready,
Respectful and Safe and we have seen some excellent examples of these
throughout the week.  

One of the highlights of the week was listening to the children’s ideas in
assemblies.  On Wednesday, we discussed what it means to be part of our great
team at Green Meadow and the children proudly told us that one of the things
that makes Green Meadow so special is that everyone belongs here...everyone
is welcome and we have no outsiders at our school.  They added that at Green
Meadow, everyone is welcoming, supportive and friendly.  On Thursday, we
learned all about a world record attempt that a group of skydivers took part
in...you can see the picture we all shared later in the newsletter.  The children
were quick to tell us that the skydivers were able to all create such a beautiful
image in the sky because of teamwork and perseverance.  It worked because
we are strong when we work together and this is exactly what we do at Green
Meadow; we work together.  What great responses and definitely superb
examples of just how important our No Outsiders message is to everyone in
school.  

We have all been very impressed with how punctual everyone has been this
week.  Lessons start each day at 8.55am so we open up the school gates nice
and early at 8.30am and close them at 8.50am to allow all of the children to be
in class bright and early and ready to learn!  Well done, everyone!

It has been fabulous to hear all of the children delivering their speeches to their
classes ready for the election of this year’s Pupil Parliament this week.  Classes
will vote for MPs next week in our whole school election before we then elect
our Green Meadow Prime Minister!  How exciting!  We will keep you updated
about this and all of the other exciting things we have planned for this year in
our weekly newsletters so please keep an eye out for these each Friday.

It looks as though it’s going to be lovely weatherwise for the next couple of
days before it turns a little cooler next week so I hope you all have a great
weekend and enjoy the sunshine.

Best wishes,
Miss Arrowsmith

@Green_MeadowPS

PE Days:

Please wear PE kits to
school on PE days. 

Monday
Year 2 PE

Tuesday
 Year 3 and Year 4 PE

Wednesday
Year 1 PE

Thursday
Year 5 and Year 6 PE

Friday
Reception PE

After school

clubs will be

starting soon!

More

information to

follow shortly!
OPAL October!  

More information to follow in next week’s
newsletter!

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


Wrapround care at Green Meadow Primary School 
 

We are very excited to announce that we are going to be offering a Breakfast Club and After
School Wraparound Care service for children in Reception through to Year 6 from Monday,

16th September 2024. 
Initially, we will have 20 places available, but this may increase if we feel the demand is there.
The breakfast club will run from 7:30am - 8:30am each morning, Monday to Friday, and cost

£2.50 per session and the after school wraparound care will run until 5:30pm from Monday to
Friday and cost £5 per session.  (Please note that any children collected after 5:30pm will

incur a £10 charge per late collection per child.)  The wraparound care will be run by 2 of our
staff here at Green Meadow Primary School. 

Children who attend an after-school club (such as art or football) will be able to join the after
school wraparound care after their club finishes if you book and pay for a place. We hope this
new addition to the provisions we already provide will help those that struggle at present with

collections from school. 

Look out for further information about this and how to book your place next week!

Breakfast Club and After School
Wraparound Care at Green Meadow



School uniform

The children have all looked incredibly smart in
their school uniform this week.  Thank you for
your support.  Please make sure that all items
of uniform have names written in them as we
have already needed to reunite some items of
uniform with their owners and it is so much

easier if names are written in them!  A polite
reminder that all children should be wearing

school shoes and not trainers to school, unless it
is a PE day.  Children wanting to wear trainers
for OPAL lunchtimes should bring trainers in to
school to change into at lunchtime.  Thank you

for your support.  

All parents will have received the whole school
attendance letter from the legal intervention team at
Birmingham City Council via Arbor this week. Please
read this letter carefully so you are fully informed of

the legal implications if you do not bring your child to
school on time each day. We really want to support all

our families so that children have full access to
education everyday. If you have any concerns or if you

need any support with school attendance please
contact the school office and ask to speak to Mrs

Robinson, Pastoral Lead. 
The Government has brought in new guidance due to
concerns about the decline in attendance linking to

deteriorating attainment and progress levels for
children over the last few years. There is more

information for parents here:
National changes to education penalty notices -
September 2024 | School attendance, advice for

parents | Birmingham City Council

PE Days

PE days are as follows:
Reception - Friday
Year 1 - Wednesday

Year 2 - Monday
Year 3 - Tuesday
Year 4 - Tuesday
Year 5 - Thursday
Year 6 - Thursday

On PE days, please ensure that children come
to school in their PE kits.  This includes plain

black shorts, plain black or grey jogging
bottoms and a white t-shirt (no football shirts,
please) and plain trainers or plimsolls (velcro
fastening for EYFS and KS1).  Whilst we try to
ensure that PE days remain the same for year
groups each week, please note that these may

need to be changed if there are trips,
workshops or events taking place so keep an

eye out for any changes in the weekly
newsletter.  Thank you for your support. 

School Photos

The school photographer will be
in school on Friday, 20th

September to take individual
and sibling photographs.

Details of how to order your
photos will be sent home with

your child once they have been
taken.

https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20014/schools_and_learning/1502/school_attendance_advice_for_parents/5
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20014/schools_and_learning/1502/school_attendance_advice_for_parents/5
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20014/schools_and_learning/1502/school_attendance_advice_for_parents/5


Residential Opportunities
 2024-2025

As part of the Green Meadow Offer, we are so excited to announce the residential
opportunities for the academic year 2024-25! If you would like to find out more, please come

along to our residential ‘drop-in’ sessions next week. 

Year 2 Monday 9th September 9am in Mission Control in the annexe
Year 5 Tuesday 10th September 9am in Mission Control in the annexe

Year 3 and 4 Wednesday 11th September 9am in the hall
Year 6 Thursday 12th September 9am in Mission Control in the annexe

Don’t worry if you can’t join us as we will send all the information we share in the meetings
out via Arbor.



Ask youR child to tell you
about the storY Behind The

picture we looked at in
assembly this week and how
it relates to british values



School meals cost £3 per day, payable via Arbor, for
Years 3, 4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school

meals.

Please keep up to date with school meal payments each
week.

Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.

Week Commencing 9th September 2024

MENUMENU



Upcoming dates FOR
YOUR DIARY...

Autumn 1 Week 2
wb 9th September 2024

Monday, 9th September 2024
Pupil Parliament Election Day

9am - Year 2 Residential meeting 

Tuesday, 10th September 2024
9am - Year 5 Residential meeting 

Wednesday, 11th September
2024

Year 1 Local Walk
9am - Year 3 and 4 Residential

meeting

Thursday, 12th September 2024
9am - Year 6 Residential meeting

Autumn 1 Week 3
wb 16th September 2024

Wednesday, 18th September
2024

Reception No Outsiders Parent
Workshop 9am in the hall (please

see separate letter)

Thursday, 19th September 2024
Pupil Parliament visit to London

Friday, 20th September 2024
School photographs






